Comments: In the FDA we trust?
Joseph,

Thanks for providing a different and new prospective. With big pharma in tow we will continue to see two steps backward for every step forward... Sorry that's just the way it works with big money. Governments are the last ones to help as they are the one's that are used by the vested interests to do all the dirty work be it unintentional or not. It is less regulation and not more that will help. These regs are mostly made and abused to filter competition for the large monopolistic concerns. Bodies like FDA mostly serve as face saving tools for, before or after the fact, abuses as no one can take them to task to fulfill their mandate easily if at all. Why are much safer known nutritional alternatives not used and explored?

See: 

The Medical Mafia rules:
More on Risk First, Safety Last!
Chris Gupta
http://www.newmediaexplorer.org/cgi-bin/mt-comments.cgi?entry_id=845


Joseph wrote:

There are some things you should be aware of. First, pharmaceutical companies routinely conduct Phase IV studies, after a drug is marketed, in order to provide further information about safety. This is called postmarketing surveillance.

Second, the FDA Medwatch program is the program that is used to report possible adverse outcomes from use of drugs or medical devices. Material submitted via the Medwatch program cannot be used in a lawsuit. By law, documents from medical programs that are intended for internal investigation of negative outcomes cannot be introduced as evidence.

Thus, doctors and hospitals can report anything they want to the FDA, without exposing themselves to liability.

Third, the risk of suicide among patients taking antidepressants is not news. This has been discussed, evaluated, and researched for decades.

Fourth, there is no evidence that anyone is trying to keep this under wraps.

Fifth, You are correct that there are significant liability issues here, but the FDA itself is not likely to face any liability.

Sixth, it was not the FDA that first sounded the alert. There were several studies done that have led to the concern. These were reported to the appropriate regulatory agencies, and those agencies have started to do exactly what they should do in these circumstances.

This is not to say that we should ignore the reports. On the contrary, there is much work to be done to find out what has gone wrong and what has been done right. It appears that the health care industry may have pushed ahead too quickly with expanding the use of antidepressants in children. And it is possible that the pharmaceutical companies played a role in this. But the pharmaceutical companies were among the first to come forth with the reports that have generated so much concern.

For a good review of the topic, see

http://www.cmaj.ca/cgi/content/full/170/4/489#R4-28

http://www.newmediaexplorer.org/chris/ 

